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NEXT GENERAL MEETING:
 

WEDNESDAY 19 FEBRUARY
SEE YOU THERE AT 7.30pm 

FOR THE REGULAR 
GENERAL BUSINESS

MEETING
Walkerville RSL Hall,

Walkerville Tce, Walkerville

 

WALKY 
TORQUE 
February 2025 
Welcome to your February newsletter. 
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APRIL GENERAL MEETING
GUEST SPEAKER

MSS Safety’s DAREN HERRING

Come along and listen to Daren
talk about his time in Rallying.

Our social committee have been busy compiling a list of
social activities for the year.  More details are on the
following pages.    

Rally Skills Program – last chance to register

Due to a couple of cancellations, we have a few
vacancies for the 2025 program.

If you, or anyone you know, are interested, please go to
the WACC website (wacc.asn.au) to register your interest.

We will be ordering event shirts for students at the end
of February, so it would be good to have all the students
finalised by then. 1

http://wacc.asn.au/


CLUB CONTACTS
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SOUTH AUSTRALIAN KHANACROSS CHAMPIONSHIP

Get Ready for an Exciting SA Khanacross Championship!

The 2025 SA Khanacross Championship is shaping up to be an action-packed calendar of
events, held at three South Australian clubs, with drivers accross the state gearing up for
competition. Whether you're a seasoned competitor or new to grassroots motorsport, these
events offer a great opportunity to hone your car control skills in a safe and fun environment.

Here’s what’s coming up on the calendar:

August 10 – SDCC-Mid Murray: Kicking off the season in the heart of the Riverland, this
event will test drivers on a mix of fast and technical sections. Mid Murray always delivers
an exciting challenge, making it a favorite among competitors.

September 13 – SEAC-Mount Gambier: The Mount Gambier Khanacross offers a unique
test of skill with a mix of gravel, dirt, and unpredictable weather conditions. A fantastic
venue for those looking to push themselves and their cars to the limit.

October 25-26 – WACC-Walky Park: A double-header weekend at Walky Park promises
plenty of track time for all competitors. With a variety of course layouts, this event will be
a highlight of the season, wrapping up the Khanacross Championship calendar in style.

Khanacross is a fantastic entry-level motorsport, requiring minimal modifications to vehicles
while providing maximum fun. These events cater to both junior and senior drivers, making
them a great way to get involved in the local motorsport community.

If you’re interested in competing or volunteering, be sure to check the relevant club for
supplementary regulations, entry details, and vehicle requirements. See you at the start line!
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SOUTH AUSTRALIAN AUTOCROSS SERIES

Round 1: SEAC Motorsport Park – May 10th-11th This round is the SA Autocross
Championship Round. 
http://www.seacsa.com

Round 2: Mid Murray Motorplex –September 7th
https://www.sdcc.asn.au

Round 3: Walky Park – September 28th 
https://www.wacc.asn.au

Please check out each club website for Supplementary Regulations and further
information. 
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OUR HISTORY IN PHOTOS 
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OUR HISTORY IN PHOTOS 
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WALKERVILLE ALL CARS CLUB-OBSERVATION TRIAL 5
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WALKERVILLE ALL CARS CLUB-OBSERVATION TRIAL 5
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SOCIAL ACTIVITIES
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2nd of March 2005 -  OBSERVATION TRIAL 5 
Entries close 26th Feb.

1st April 2025 -  ANNUAL PUB LUNCH

Everyone is invited to the Largs Pier Hotel for a 12:30 lunch. The menu is Al A
Carte and pay as you order. Bookings will be essential and PLEASE RSVP
Faye Barker by the 29th of March. On phone 0427805979 or email
barkerfay@gmail.com 

21st of May - CANCER COUNCIL ANNUAL FUNDRAISING EVENING

WALKERVILLE RSL Hall 6:30 pm for a light dinner at a cost of $10/head, cash
prize raffle and a guest speaker.

TBA DATE IN SEPTEMBER - An evening of Go Carting.

LATE NOVEMBER DATE TBA - OBSERVATION TRAIL 6



NOTICE BOARD 
Do you have something you need? Do you have something to sell? Is there an event you’re keen for others to
know about? If it’s of interest to you, then it could be of interest to others. Please email the editor with your
contributions.  Please email editor@wacc.asn.au

WACC Newsletter - February 2025 www.wacc.asn.au

FOR SALE   
  2003 Nissan Patrol GU 3

Rare 4.8 twin cam with 5 speed manual.
Usual accessories Air, electric windows, steel bull bar, with LED lights and LED driving lights.
Aftermarket sound system, cargo barrier, 5 factory rims with good tyres on 4. 
Always serviced regularly.
Rear seats not mounted. 
Heavy duty towing setup to 3.5 tonne capacity. Photographs are part of vehicle description.
390000 kms. $20000. Please reply with contact details.

Contact: Steven Rowe (stevenrowe2@bigpond.com) for further information.
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NOTICE BOARD 
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FOR SALE   
  The RSP recently had a car donated to the program for which we were very grateful.

However, it needs some TLC.

As we have sufficient cars at the moment, and it requires more work than we are able to
dedicate to it, we have decided to offer it to WACC members who may wish to take it on as
a project.

It is a blue Hyundai Excel, single cam motor, manual transmission.
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Our assessment of the car is as follows:
• The car will not start. 
• The engine turns over, has spark, gets air, but no fuel is getting the cylinders.
• Can’t hear the fuel pump prime. 
• Put a few litres of fuel in it so to be sure it was not empty. 
• Examined the fuel filter and it stinks of stale fuel. 
• Suspicious the fuel pump is faulty as well as the fuel being bad. 
• It could also have trouble with the fuel injectors, etc. 
• Suspect the car has not run for many years. 
• The car needs new tyres all round. 
• It will need new spark plugs. 
• The valve cover has a bad leak. 
• It will need an Air filter.
• It’s likely to need brake pads and or rotors. 
• It is low on oil and will need to be changed. 
• The brake fluid is very low…. means there is an issue there. 
• Needs a new radiator cap…. it’s perished. 
• Needs a battery.
• Battery needs a secure bracket.
• Door lock on drivers’ side missing, opens from passenger side.
We think it has the potential to make a Khana X car with a bit of work.
Bargain price of $500.
If anyone is interested, contact Peter Tann 0417867403

NOTICE BOARD 
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HISTORICS
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Craig Stauntons Chrysler. 318 V8 4 speed box

Rob Candeloro’s
 1967 Rolls Royce
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HISTORICS
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Our monthly Walky Torque magazine would love to share a photo of your
historic vehicle, please email editor@wacc.asn.au or text a photo of your pride

and joy and information regarding this vehicle.

For example, YEAR , MAKE , MODEL , ENGINE , TRANSMISSION or any other
interesting facts.

                       YOUR NAME (OPTIONAL)

                        NOTE for privacy purposes registration plate numbers will be
photoshopped out.

                       
Awaiting your enthusiastic reply via return email or text message.

                                                                                                         Stephen Barker
                                                                                                         Club Registrar
                                                                                                          0451077346
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HISTORICS - PETER MCARTHUR COLLECTION
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A big thank you to Antonio Marzari who has sent in some exciting historical photos that
were taken by Peter McArthur our founding member and President.  After he passed away,
Peter's family gave the slides to Antonio Marzari who did the bodywork and paint on Peter
McArthur’s Repco Around Australia Trial, car number 55.  The club has had the slides
digitised for our members to enjoy. There is quite a collection, so we will be presenting
them in our next few issues.   We are going to call it the Peter McArthur Collection.
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HISTORICS - PETER MCARTHUR COLLECTION

WACC Newsletter - February 2025 www.wacc.asn.au
16



HISTORIC
MOTOR VEHICLE

GATHERING

Hosted by The Vintage Sports Car Club of South Australia Inc., (VSCC), the Historic 
Motor Vehicle Gathering was conceived to showcase vintage and veteran vehicles to 
the public as over the years there had been a decline in outings for many of them. March
2008 saw the inaugural display in the Adelaide Parklands. Car clubs were invited 
to participate by having runs which ended at the designated display area. Almost 100 
pre-1931 vehicles from various clubs were on show. This number, bolstered by the 
inclusion of some younger ones, was achieved at each of the subsequent annual 
events held in the Parklands. As the Parklands site is now being used by the South Australian
Government, the display has been moved to the Barratt Reserve at West Beach. This March
will be the 18th consecutive running of the Historic Motor Vehicle Gathering, which now
includes classic vehicles too; and incorporates a display of operating stationary engines. 

Entry is free for owners who wish to display their vehicles. It is also free for spectators. 
The next Gathering will be on Sunday 16 March 2025 from 10.00am to 2.00pm at 
Barratt Reserve, West Beach Road, West Beach. 

There is plenty of off-street parking and caterers will be on site. 

For additional information please contact 
The Secretary, 
The Vintage Sports Car Club of SA: 
secretary@vsccsa.org.au 

HISTORICS
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CLUB MEETINGS
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Are you interested in being a part of our General Meeting but you just can't get there?
Well.....now you can. The system has been tested and is now ready for members to access.
All you need to do is click on the Google Meeting Link and the window will open up.   Click
on “ask to be let in” and a committee member will grant you access to the meeting.  You
can interact with the meeting if you wish, or just watch.   You can also find the link on the
Social Events Page of the WACC website. 

Walkerville All Cars Club General Meeting Remote Access:
Online Google Meeting Link: https://meet.google.com/tin-wkmx-wej

Phone: ‪(AU) +61 3 8594 9486‬ - PIN: ‪451 308 174‬#

 

Meetings can now be attended remotely

Join meeting here

18

https://meet.google.com/tin-wkmx-wej
https://meet.google.com/tin-wkmx-wej


RALLY SKILLS PROGRAM 2025
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Hello, and welcome to the Walkerville All Cars Club Rally Skills Program 2025.

I am your primary contact for the program.

Attached is a Welcome pack which hopefully will answer all of your questions.
If you have any questions, please contact me and I will endeavour to help you.

If you have changed your mind and are no longer interested in participating in the
program, please let me know so that I can cancel your reservation and make it available
to someone else.

Myself and a couple of other volunteers hold Motorsport Australia (MA) Coach and Senior
Coach accreditation.
All of our in car coaches have MA coach accreditation.
All coaches have current Working with Children clearances.

Please note that you need to do the following:
Pay a deposit to confirm your place; and pay the balance by 31 March 2025
Advise your MA license number and expiry date by 31 March 2025
Advise your shirt size no later than 28 February 2025 so that we can order them and
get the embroidery done in time for day 1.
Advise me ASAP if you have changed your mind and no longer wish to participate in
the program.

Myself and the rest of the RSP team look forward to Greeting you on day 1.

Kind regards
Pete

If you have registered for the 2025 Rally Skills Program you should have received
the following email. If not, please make contact with Peter Tann on 0417 867 403.
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RALLY SKILLS PROGRAM - 2025
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The Rally Skills Program's goals are to provide a safe space for young people and adults to
learn and develop skills driving on gravel, with an emphasis on providing a gateway into
Motorsport.

By developing a driver education program, we aim to educate drivers on the skills required
to drive on gravel, as well as learn general driving skills. We will provide students an outlet
to learn in a safe environment, being taught by experienced instructors in a family-friendly
environment.

Students will use a supplied vehicle during the Program, to get experience and decide if
they would like to pursue the sport, before having to outlay equipment and a vehicle, which
can be a barrier to people participating.

The program aims to provide on ongoing support to assist students of the program to
continue to develop skills and further their careers. We hope to start a buddy system where
a participant can continue to be mentored by another club member to help them increase
their skills and continue into the next level of Motorsport.

The program consists of 3 full day sessions/lessons with final event day when students get
the opportunity to compete in a Walkerville All Cars Club Khanacross. The program will run
once per year. A maximum of 12 students, split into two groups of 6.
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RALLY SKILLS PROGRAM - 2025
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Day 1 of the program - 5th April
Please arrive by 9:00am as we will need to complete some paperwork, and everyone needs
to sign on to be covered by insurance. There will be a drivers’ briefing at 9:30. This is
compulsory for both students and trainers/officials. Safety is paramount and the first
sessions will cover car and personal safety, allocate students to their groups, how to put on
a helmet, correct seating position and scrutineering of the RSP cars. After lunch, we will
start working on cornering, weight transfer and stop/start, both theory and in car. Cars will
be provided by RSP. 

Day 2 of the program - 28th June
Activities will include cornering/gear changes, left foot braking, rally rules, Co-driver duties,
pace notes, tyre technology and how to change a tyre safely. 

Day 3 of the program  - 27th September
Activities will include reinforcing day 1 & 2 skills, dummy Khanacross track, Event entry via
Motorsport Australia (MA) portal, cost of building a Khanacross car, loading and towing a car
trailer safely, Fire safety including extinguishing a fire. 

Day 4 of the program - 26th October
You will participate in a timed Khanacross competition. Using your knowledge from day 3,
you will be responsible to enter the event via the MA portal (we will assist if you have any
problems). If you have your own car, you may use it for day 4 provided it passes
scrutineering on the day, other wise a RSP car will be allocated to you. 
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RALLY SKILLS PROGRAM
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We would like another couple of club members to get themselves accredited as coaches for
the program. We have been running a bit lean on numbers and if we have a few people
unavailable due to travel commitments or sickness we are very tight to run the day. You will
need to get a Working with Children Check before registering with MA as a coach, which takes
an hour or so. It is also a good way to hone your own skills.

Please contact Peter Tann on 0417867403 (or any of the RSP team) if you are interested, or
would like to find out more.

Depending on the budget (which is yet to be set) we are keen to start to install bolt-in half
cages in the RSP cars as a priority. 
If anyone is able to assist us in the process please contact Pete.

We have harnesses for all the cars which still need to be fitted.
We have a couple of seats that have been donated and need fitting.
If anyone is upgrading their seats we are interested in donations or purchase at a reasonable
price.  As always, contact Pete.  
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18/5 K H A N A C R O S S  R O U N D  1

6/4 R A L L Y S P R I N T  R O U N D  1

29/6 R A L L Y S P R I N T  R O U N D  2

27/7 K H A N A C R O S S  R O U N D  2

24/8 R A L L Y S P R I N T  R O U N D  3

28/9 R A L L Y S P R I N T  R O U N D  4

25-
26/10

S A  K X  C H A M P I O N S H I P  &  W A L K Y
K H A N A C R O S S  R O U N D  3
Sponsor -  TBA

Sponsor -  TBA

2 0 2 5
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Sponsor -  TBA

Sponsor -  TBA

Sponsor -  TBA

Sponsor -  TBA

Sponsor -  TBA

S A  A U T O C R O S S  S E R I E S
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S H A N N O N S  R A L L Y  S A -
R A L L Y  O F  T H E  H E A R T L A N D25-27/4

3-5/10 U M E  A D E L A I D E  H I L L S
R A L L Y

2-3/8 M S S  S A F E T Y  R A L L Y -
B A R O S S A

21-23/11 S H A N N O N S  A D E L A I D E
R A L L Y

TBA W I L L U N G A  H I L L C L I M B

19/10 B A Y  T O  B I R D W O O D

TBA L E G E N D S  O F  T H E  L A K E S -
M O U N T  G A M B I E R

Dates are subject to change
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Don’t forget our sponsors. We
encourage you to support them, as

below. 
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Gill 

Editor

editor@wacc.asn.au 

The Last Word...... 
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WACC  Life Members
 *Denotes members who have passed away

Scott Atkinson              Malcolm Blaskett           Rod Calver                Denise Collins
John Day *                      Brian Foster                    Max Jones *               Ian Kidsley
Janneke Macklin           Peter McArthur*            Matt Monto              Bob Nason
Jim Penhale                   Colin Pettigrew              Chris Rizonico          Dave Rudham
Brian Schultze*             Ivar Stanelis                   Adrian Ward              John Whittenbury*
Mandy Rudham            Greta Nason                   Des Collins                Geoff Kolberg
Fran Tann*                     Lyn Wilson                     Stephen Barker         Peter Tann
Faye Barker                   Jeremy Browne            Geoff Hobby

Dust of your cars, and get ready for another season of fun

26

mailto:editor@wacc.asn.au
mailto:editor@wacc.asn.au


JANUARY GENERAL MINUTES - 2025
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JANUARY GENERAL MINUTES - 2025
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